
 
 
 

Updates from the District Office 
January 3, 2021 

 
Dear BSCSD Parents and Caregivers:  

 

Happy New Year to you all. I am writing today to provide a brief update as to our status for the 

week ahead as well as the details of the statistics of the virus in the region and within the school 

district. 

 

1. Current Regional Data – As we have learned over the course of the management of the 

COVID-19 virus, schools are not the source of the spread of the virus. Unfortunately 

though, this statistic tends to forget that our schools exist within communities and our 

community, similar to what we saw after the Thanksgiving holiday, is experiencing a 

rather significant increase in numbers of positive cases and associated quarantining. To 

give you a sense of this, when I reported to you on December 23, the 7-day average of 

positive cases in Saratoga County was at 6.9%. In our December 30 Updates, that same 

percentage was at 9%. As of today, we are now at 11% which has prompted our district 

physician to be supportive of keeping elementary schools open while moving middle and 

high schools to remote instruction for a two-week period. Our intention, as noted last 

week, is to move our middle and high schools to remote instruction for the week ahead 

during which time we will make a determination as to whether we can return to our 

combination of in-person and remote learning beginning January 11, 2021.  

 

2. Current District Data – Since December 22, we have been notified of approximately 30 

positive cases of student and staff in our district as well as numerous students and staff 

being quarantined. One of the areas of operations that is being most challenged by this 

data is our transportation department. We are functioning with a skeleton crew at this 

point and additional positive cases and/or quarantining may require us to change our 

current plans. We will notify you as quickly as possible if this is the case.  

 

In response to some of the questions that we have received on this topic, it is important to 

note here that each district has their own set of unique circumstances on which they base 

their decisions. There are districts in our region, for example, that have positive cases in 

the single digits and, therefore, there will be little impact to their operations. With this in 

mind, comparisons to other districts are very difficult to make (and I would always use 

caution when attempting to do so.) 

 

3. January 4 Reopening – As noted in our December 30 Updates, the following plan will 

be in place for our reopening tomorrow, January 4:  

a. Grades K-5 – There will be no change and remote and in-person learning will 

continue to take place.  

b. Grades 6-12 – Students will be fully remote for the week of January 4-8.  

https://www.bscsd.org/site/default.aspx?PageType=3&DomainID=8&ModuleInstanceID=21830&ViewID=6446EE88-D30C-497E-9316-3F8874B3E108&RenderLoc=0&FlexDataID=46193&PageID=9
https://forward.ny.gov/percentage-positive-results-county-dashboard
https://www.bscsd.org/site/default.aspx?PageType=3&DomainID=8&ModuleInstanceID=21830&ViewID=6446EE88-D30C-497E-9316-3F8874B3E108&RenderLoc=0&FlexDataID=46196&PageID=9


Pinpoint screening will be reactivated for Monday morning. We ask that you please be 

sure to accurately complete the survey daily including the temperature check. It is our 

intention to run this model for the week of January 4-8 in hopes that we can get back to 

our full in-person/remote rotation (our hybrid model) beginning the week of January 11.   

 

4. Reporting Positive Cases – Thanks very much to those of you who have utilized our 

COVIDreport@bscsd.org mailbox to report cases and quarantining to us. We ask that you 

please continue to use this method to notify us until further notice. 

 

Please continue to stay vigilant in mask wearing, social distancing, avoiding large crowds, 

completing all portions of the Pinpoint screener each day, and practicing hand and mouth 

hygiene as these are the critical steps that will keep us all healthy thereby allowing our schools to 

stay open. 

 

Thanks so much to you all. 

Ken Slentz 

Superintendent of Schools 

 

mailto:COVIDreport@bscsd.org
http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/2E8LqYRXJ1w5ALG0n6KWrw~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRhwOvuP4R3AWh0dHA6Ly90cmFjay5zcGUuc2Nob29sbWVzc2VuZ2VyLmNvbS9mL2EvYVhnWTJLaHY5ZDQ4VEg4TW1EWTlPd35-L0FBQUFBUUF-L1JnUmh2azhsUDBTbWFIUjBjSE02THk5M2QzY3VZbk5qYzJRdWIzSm5MM05wZEdVdlpHVm1ZWFZzZEM1aGMzQjRQMUJoWjJWVWVYQmxQVE1tUkc5dFlXbHVTVVE5T0NaTmIyUjFiR1ZKYm5OMFlXNWpaVWxFUFRJeE9ETXdKbFpwWlhkSlJEMDJORFEyUlVVNE9DMUVNekJETFRRNU4wVXRPVE14TmkwelJqZzROelJDTTBVeE1EZ21VbVZ1WkdWeVRHOWpQVEFtUm14bGVFUmhkR0ZKUkQwME5EZzNOQ1pRWVdkbFNVUTlPVmNIYzJOb2IyOXNiVUlLWDlxbEc5MWZWZmpOVmxJVGMzZHBiR3hwWVcxelFHSnpZM05rTG05eVoxZ0VBQUFBQVF-flcHc2Nob29sbUIKX9puuN9fU2ewo1ITc3dpbGxpYW1zQGJzY3NkLm9yZ1gEAAAAAQ~~

